Center for International Affairs Meeting

Friday, February 29, 2008
Present: Elizabeth Hartung (Sociology), Paul Rivera (Economics), Luda Popenhagen (Performing Arts), Tiina Itkonen (Education), Nitika Parmar (Biology), Ellie Tayag (Library), Mayumi Kowta (Associate Director), Rhiannon Hernandez (student)

Excused: Ashish Vaidya (Academic Affairs), Will Berg (Port Hueneme), Norma Maidel (World Affairs Council), Susan LeFevre (Leadership Academy), Simone Aloisio (Chemistry)
1. Approval of the Minutes of Friday, November 9, 2008. Moved and approved.

2. Approval of the Agenda.

3. Announcements. Sixteen student applicants interviewed for study abroad through the CSU. A good range of majors and country of choice were represented. The students will hear if they are accepted by early April. The next deadline is May 1 and student liaison Chris Hoffman says there is quite a lot of interest in South Africa, Australia and New Zealand.

Beth and Callie Juarez ran two University 392 workshops for faculty taking groups abroad and faculty wishing to take groups abroad. Both were well-attended.
4. Undergraduate international students: Beth circulated a draft of a memo addressed to Dean Jane Sweetland for the Enrollment Management and Student Success Committee addressing two issues. The EMSSC determined last year that incoming undergraduate international students in the fall, 2008 term would be restricted to international students attending four local community colleges (Moorpark, Ventura, Oxnard and Santa Barbara). Currently there are no international students enrolled. The Center requests lifting this restriction in the short term to include other area community colleges. The second issue involves lifting all restrictions so that international undergraduate students can freely enroll. The group discussed and modified the draft memo which Beth will send on behalf of the Center. We will request placement on the EMSSC agenda to discuss this item.

5. Deadline for spring University 392 proposals: The deadline for University 392s that will travel at spring break is March 14. The group discussed several possibly ways to evaluate courses, since funding will be restricted in the coming year as will backfill from the center. Items discussed for an evaluation rubric include:
a. pedagogy and execution (Univ 392 is a G.E. class and should serve many kinds of students);

b. ratio of faculty to students (what is reasonable? 10:1; 15:2?). At what point should poor enrollments force cancellation of a course;

c. repeat courses (assessment of student experiences in earlier iterations of the course? Pre- and post-evaluations should be on file in the center office);

d. how many courses can we reasonably expect to support? Over the summer months? Discussion of staff support and other resource limits;

e. if programs submit multiple courses, should they be ranked by priority?

6. Discussion of funding for University 392s. Simone Aloisio, as a member to this committee and also a faculty representative on IRA, suggested that the Center consider submitting a block proposal for funding university 392s. The group continued the discussion, and determined that at this time, it would be best that the Center restrict approval to a few courses that can be funded and exercise more control in that way.
7. Meeting adjourned at noon.
